NYCRP
MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
MEETING

July 19, 2022

Chairperson Wilhide called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. In attendance were Commissioners Andrew
Kroft, Michael Cashman, Mark Wenrich, Maithew Bollinger, Dave Brown, Rodney Brandstedter, Larry
Miller, Dennis Luckenbaugh, Nancy Brunk, Clark Craumer, Diane Wales and Chief Lash. Solicitor Rudolf
was present.

After the Pledge of Allegiance, public comment was requested.

The minutes of the June 21, 2022, meeting were presented. A motion was made by Andrew Kroft, second
by David Brown, and unanimously carried to accept the June minutes.

The Financial Report for July 2022, which includes earned interest, deposits, and withdrawals (checks
written and EFT transactions), made to the Fulton Bank Checking Accounts, the Dorothy Kling Fund, and
the Health Insurance Fund, was presented for approval. The Board accepted this report on a motion by
Clark Craumer, second by Michael Cashman and unanimously carried.

The Chiefs Report for June 2022 was presented to the Board. A copy of this report is attached. The report
was accepted on a motion by Rodney Brandstedter, second by Mark Wenrich, and unanimously carried.

Solicitor's Report -No report given.

OLD BUSINESS

Building Discussion: On a motion by Andrew Kroft, second by Michael Cashman and unanimously carried,
the Board authorized Chief Lash and Diane Wales to complete and submit an eRACP application by
August 19, 2022.

Charter Agreement Discussion: Tabled until later date.

NEW BUSINESS

Dover Area School Board: On a motion by Michael Cashman, second by Andrew Kroft and unanimously
carried, the Board approved the 2022-2023 contract with Dover Area School District.

Financial Audit 2021 Undisbursed Funds: On a motion by David Brown and second by Rodney
Brandstedter, the following allocation will be made from the 2021 undisbursed funds in the amount of
$388,392.68:

$150,000.00 — Technology Funds

$127,000.00 — Capital Reserve Fund
$111,392.68 — Pension Fund

On a motion by Dennis Luckenbaugh, Chairperson Wilhide adjourned the meeting at 6:40 pm.



NORTHERN YORK COUNTY REGIONAL POLICE

1445 East Canal Road, Dover Pennsylvania 17315
717-292-3647

DAVID L. LASH
Chief of Police
July 13, 2022
TO: Board of Commissioners

FROM: Chief David Las /

SUBJECT: Monthly Activity Report — June 2022

Below you will find a chart indicating our statistical recap for June 2022. This chart also
depicts calls by municipality for June 2021.

Jun-21 | Jun-22 {Inc/Dec | Percent +/- || YTD 2021 | YTD 2022 |Inc/Dec | Percent +/-
Conewago Twp 231 252 21 9.09% 1342 1402 60 4.47%
Dover Boro 59 59 0 0.00% 442 560 118 26.70%
Dover Twp 697 712 15 2.15% 4146 4218 72 1.74%
Franklin Twp 103 107 4 3.88% 655 618 (37) -5.65%
Heidelberg Twp 94 83 (1) -11.70% 451 465 14 3.10%
Jackson Twp 248 242 (6) -242% 1625 1583 (42) -2.58%
Manchester Twp 857 825 (32) -3.73% 4457 4334 (123) -2.76%
Manheim Twp 63 48 (20)| -29.41% 322 373 51 15.84%
North Codorus Twp 184 201 17 9.24% 1098 1128 30 2.73%
North York Boro 154 186 32 20.78% 1117 1164 47 421%
Paradise Twp 91 107 16 17.58% 513| 560 77 15.01%
NYCRPD 2,786 [ 2,822 36 1.29% 16,168 16,435 267 1.65%

Six of the municipalities expetienced an increase in calls for police service in June 2022
compared to June 2021. Those municipalities are Conewago, Dover, Franklin, North
Codorus and Paradise Township as well as North York Borough. Three of the
municipalities experienced a decrease in calls for police service in June 2022 compared to
June 2021. Those municipalitics are Heidelberg, Jackson, Manchester and Manheim
Township. Dover Borough remained unchanged from June 2021 to June 2022.

In the area of traffic law enforcement, the following occurred during the month of June
2022 when compared to the month of June 2021:

Traffic citations were down from 1331 to 1276 -52

Warning cards/faulty equipment cards were down from 360 to 266 -94
Parking tickets were up from 11 to 43 +32
Proudly Serving:

_ Dover Township * Dover Borough * Manchester Township * Paradise Township * Conewago Township
Narth York Borough * Frankiin Township * Jackson Township
North Codoerus Township * Manheim Township * Heidelberg Township



Patrols conducted over 1,500 self-initiated traffic investigations during the month of June 2022. Not
included in that figure are the 33 drivers arrested for Driving Under the Influence (BUT) of
Drugs/Alcohol. The average BAC was .161 by volume, the lowest BAC being .088 and the highest
BAC being .231 by volume.

The traffic accident summary reveals the following:

June 2021 there were 47 people injured
June 2022 there were 35 people injured

June 2021 there were 31 injury accidents
June 2022 there were 25 injury accidents

June 2021 there were a total of 161 accidents
June 2022 there were a total of 161 accidents

During June 2022, Patrol and CID arrested 213 criminal defendants which is 10 more criminal arrests
than June 2021. Ofthe 213 arrests, 26 were felonies, 124 were misdemeanors, and 63 were summary
offenses.

Training Summary for June 2022:

June 1-2, 2022:
Sgt McClure and Officer Mengel attended ALICE Instructor Course held at Elizabethtown Area High

School.

June 1-2, 2022:;
Cpl. Cicale attended Death Investigations held at HACC.

June 7, 2022:
Detective Emenheiser attended Heavy Equipment Identification and Theft Training Program held at

Upper Allen Township Police Department.

June 7, 2022
Officers M. Chetaitis, Mengel, A. Miller, Shaffer and Zeller attended School Resource Officer Fircarms

and Control Tactics Training held at the NYCRPD.

June 8, 2022:
Sgt Kulak attended CLEAN TAC Officer Annual Mandatory Training held at Bucknell University.

June 8-9, 2022:
Officers M. Chetaitis, Shaffer and Zeller attended Capital Area Threat Assessment and Threat Mgmt

Symposium held at the Penn Harris Hotel in Camp Hill.

June 21-22, 2022: _
Officer Grey attended Current Practices in Crime Scene Processing held in Harrisburg.



June 27-28, 2022:

Officer Sakr attended Standardized Basic Field Sobriety and Testing Training (SFST) held at Reading
Police Academy.

June 28-29, 2022:

Officers Chetaitis and Mengel attended Crisis Prevention Institution Training held at Spring Grove Area
High School.



